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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  

     
Ho! Ho! Ho!   Where did all the snow go?  As we begin a New Year, we have to wonder 
why its snowing North, South, East and West of York.  Maybe, just maybe, Mother 
Nature is saving it all up for another double barrel February snow event just like 
2010.  Hey, Farm Show week is right around the corner.  
 

Not to worry, with several weeks of temperatures at or below freezing, local ski and 
tubing areas are 100% open.  Rather than sit around and watch gasoline prices go up; 
call a friend, get out and spend a great day on the slopes.  
 

With a new year, means a New Year’s resolution.  Why not run for office and become a 
member of the York Ski Club Board or volunteer to run or sponsor an event.  With 
declining membership and trip participation, we’re looking for fresh ideas, new blood and 
worker bees.  The York Ski Club has reached a crossroads and is in jeopardy of folding 
unless we re-invent ourselves.  We are in need of a Newsletter Editor and could use 
improvements to our Website.  If you have a talent, we probably have a need for your 
services.  
 

By now you’ve realized we were forced to find a new meeting location.  We plan to meet 
at Sub’s Unlimited Plus, beside Tailgater’s, in January and February and we will be back 
on the deck for our March post trip and awards party.  There will be no April meeting in 
2011.  We had a great turnout for our Christmas Party.  Let’s keep it up.  
 

Finally, Thank You to those members who donated gifts for our Christmas 
fundraiser.  With your support we raised $400 for The York County Special 
Olympics.  Have a great New Year and see ya on the slopes real soon.  
             Rick 
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New meeting place…….Subs Unlimited Plus 
Beside Tailgaters 

 

January’s meeting will be devoted to hearing all about Belleayre.  From Rick Bosco 
Day,  to the comfy and cozy accommodations at the Colonial Inn and of course the 
skiing.  This long weekend  trip to New York always has the most interesting stories.  
More things seem to happen in 3 days on that trip then on our longer ski weeks.  So 
come out and hear what you missed, even if you were on the trip you probably didn’t 
catch everything. 
 

Nominations will be taken at this meeting. 
 
 

Breckenridge pre-trip meeting starts at 7:00.   
  

Subs Unlimited Plus, 204 St. Charles Way, York, 174 02 (off RT 74, Queen St.) 

Socializing  begins at 7:00 pm.  Meetings start at 7:30. Guests are welcome. 
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BRECKENRIDGE - KEYSTONE - ARAPAHOE BASIN  

FEBRUARY  5 - 12,  2011 
 
 

Pre-trip meeting is January 18 at 7:00 prior to our regular ski club meeting.  It is very important for 
you to attend this meeting to get your airline tickets and information you’ll need for this trip. 
 
If you can’t be there contact Mary Amsbaugh at 717-764-6145 or Skicats2@comcast.net or Deb at 755-5876. 
 
See the list below to make your packing easier.  Don’t be like someone last year that forgot their ski jacket! 

SNOW DAZE CRAZE  
 

We are still waiting on Mother Nature (aka Mrs. La 
Nina) to bring us some cold weather.  Looking at the 
YSC calendar and avoiding overnight trips, the number 
of open Fridays for our snow bound day trips has been 
reduced to four possible dates: 
 
 January 14, 2011                   January 28, 2011 
 January 21, 2011                   February 18, 2011 
 
 All we need is some more snow.  Is your email 
address up to date on YSC records? 

HATS  
 

We still have 35 th Anniversary York Ski Club 
baseball caps in stock for $10.00 each.   

 

BLUE MOUNTAIN BUS TRIP 
Thursday, January 20, 2011 

 
 

Unfortunately Uller’s had to cancel this trip due to lack 
of signups.  

Other  New Meeting Location 
Sub Unlimited Plus,  204 St. Charles Way, York, Off  RT 74 (Queen St)  

Congratulations to all the lucky raffle winners.   
 

Thanks to everyone for sharing in the fun!   

Thank you for your Christmas Raffle donationsThank you for your Christmas Raffle donationsThank you for your Christmas Raffle donationsThank you for your Christmas Raffle donations    
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Greeting from Denmark 
 
 
Traditionally we send out Christmas Cards, but not 
this year! How come? We’ll tell you; we’ve bought a 
goat. How does that sound? Okay there’s some 
intelligence behind it; for about $50,- you can buy a 
goat which will be given to an African family in Malawi 
where most of the population is very poor. So the 
money we normally will spend on stamps and cards 
have been used for the goat – hope you like it. 
 
2010 have been a fantastic and changing year for all 
of us. It seems these two statements often go hand in 
hand for us. 
 
After a freezing beautiful winter and a great ski 
vacation in Austria, Spring kicked in for Birgit with a 
new job. Suddenly she found herself in her old shop 
in Skanderborg, the one she sold when moving to the 
US, but now as employee and within walking distance 
from our house. 
 
This Summer Klaes started new school and is very 
happy about it; Good teachers and super classmates. 
Since we came back to DK last summer he has been 
sailing the ZOOM8 dinghy, but has out growing it by 
now, therefore he has turned to the 29’ class, the 
smaller version of the very fast 49’ boat. 
 
It seems that Benjamin can handle a lot; He started 
his second grade in “Collage” and on top of that he’s 
still working one evening a week at a grocery store, 
active drummer in Horsens Garden and Samaritans in 
Red Cross. But that’s not enough for this young 
gentleman; he is now also instructor in the Marching 
Band and started an education at Red Cross. We are 
very pleased that he now got his driving license and 
therefore can bring himself around. 
 
How boring was the job of Kenneth – yag yag! And 
how fantastic it was when Danfoss called and offered 
him a job as Business Development Manager with 
focus on the Russian and Chinese market. That 
change plus driving the Vette, a ½ marathon and 
sailing the Laser has made 2010 to a brilliant year. 
 
We went back this summer to see our friends in the 
US and how great it were to be back and to see them 
all. 
  
We wish a Merry Christmas and a super fantastic 
2011 
  
Best regards the Meier-Andersen family 

MORE ESPC BENEFITS 
 

Eastern Pennsylvania Ski council has issued  data on 
the 2011 discount lift ticket voucher program.  YSC 
members may purchase $35 discount tickets at Bolton 
Valley, Vermont.  There are no time restrictions; just 
show a current photo ID and your YSC membership 
with ESPC sticker at any ticket window.  Gore 
Mountain, NY is offering $10 lift ticket on 1/14/11, 
2/28/11, 3/18/11 and 4/9/11 for Ski Council/Club 
Appreciation Days.  Present a current photo ID and 
membership card at the rental shop to purchase your 
discounted lift ticket.   
 
See Rick for discounts available at other resorts. 

 
Special Olympics 

 
Because of your generosity the York Ski Club 
will be donating $400 to the York Country 
Special Olympics. 
 
Thank you to those who purchased tickets and  
to those that brought gifts to raffle. 

Other  New Meeting Location  
 

Sub Unlimited Plus 
204 St. Charles Way, York 

Off RT 74  (Queen St) 
Near exit 16 off RT 83 

 

We will meet on the other side of Tailgaters for the 
months of January and February. 
 
If you come early for dinner you can choose from a 
large selection of sandwiches, soups and salads and of 
course pizza.    
 
Help support “Subs” for allowing us to use their 
restaurant for our meetings. 
 
See you on January 18. 
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York Ski Club 
PO Box 7585 
York, PA 17404-0585 

January  
2011 

Address Service Requested 

YORK SKI CLUB HOTLINE 
www.yorkskiclub.org 

 

For Membership and Trip 
Applications 

Club Calendar  
 

2011  
 

YSC Meeting ..................................... Jan 18 
Snow Daze Craze ............................. TBD 
Breckenridge, CO .............................. Feb 5-12 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Feb 15 
Retro Day at Ski Roundtop ................ Mar 13 
YSC Meeting ..................................... Mar 15 

Membership cards will be available 

at the January meeting if you use 

yours for lift ticket discounts. 

Other New Meeting Location  
 

Subs Unlimited Plus 
Beside Tailgaters 

204 St. Charles Way, York 
Off RT 74  (Queen St)  

    

Happy New Year Happy New Year Happy New Year Happy New Year     

Elections 
 
Nominations will be taken at the January meeting. 
 
Elections are in February. 
 
We need YOU to make a difference! 


